January 30, 1997

Mr. Ralph F. Nee, P.E.
Deputy Commissioner for Construction Services
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Executive Office for Administration and Finance
Division of Capital Planning and Operations
One ashburton Place, 15th Floor
Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Mass. State Project JSB96-3 SD-1 Renovate Floors 5 - 10 Suffolk County Courthouse

Article 3: 5d, Phase 4, iv of Contract for Designer's Services. Evaluation of the General Contractor.

Dear Mr. Nee,

In response to your request, our evaluation of the General Contractor (GC), and their sub-contractors, can only be one of praise. E.A. Colangeli Construction Co., Inc. was most responsive and cooperative during all phases of this project, further the GC was very sensative to the courts concerns about noise, cleaning up debris daily at the end of the work shift, and the many security issues. The GC was always available and would respond quickly to any questions or concerns. The quality of workmanship, the timely construction schedule, and the fact that all parties involved are pleased with the final product all indicate a positive for the general contractor.

Please call should you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

ARCHITECTS & ASSOCIATED DESIGNERS, INC./A&AD

Victor B. Olson, III Project Designer

oc. N. Johnson, Wm. Rafuse, P. Chroniak, M. Green, S. Carroll, E. Colangeli, R. Stickles. Correspondence Disk 96-111

111 Beach Street, 3rd Floor, Boston, Massachusetts 02111, 617-357-0313, FAX-357-0320